HIV PREVENTION PLANNING COUNCIL (HPPC)

Points of Integration between Prevention and Care

Action Minutes from Meeting:

January 12, 2009
3:00-5:00 PM

Members Present:  Randy Allgaier, Noah Briones, Ed Chitty, Carla Clynes, Carol Dawson-Rose, David Diaz, Keith Folger, Esther Lucero, Catherine Newell, Ken Pearce, Susan Philip, Joe Ramirez-Forcier, Gwen Smith, Ellen Sweetin
Staff:  Vincent Fuqua (HPS), Michael Paquette (HPS), Reggie Gage (HPS), Maree Kay Parisi (HES), Willow Schrager (Harder+Co), Alison Hamburg (Harder+Co)
Absent: Bartholomew Casimir
1. Welcome, Introductions, Announcements and Changes


· The meeting began at approximately 3:05pm.
· Members introduced themselves.
· Esther announced NAAP’s “Meth and Indigenous Communities” workshop at the Women’s Building from 7 – 9 on Saturday 1/17.
2. Public Comment

· None
3. Approval of minutes from 11/03/08 & 12/01/08 meeting (vote)
· Both sets of minutes were approved by all present members.
4. Committee Business 
· Report from HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

· The HPPC reviewed the Evaluation chapter of the HIV Prevention Plan, the first chapter to be accepted as part of the plan.
· There was an annual epidemiology update on HIV and trends in SF.
· Members discussed the public comment from the November meeting.
· Michelle Bakken resigned from the HPPC.
· Report from HIV Health Services Planning Council (HSPC)

· There was no December HSPC meeting, but there was a joint meeting between two of the committees to discuss the scope of work for next year.
· The HSPC is discussing having a joint meeting with Prevention and Care in the beginning of the year.
· This year two of the areas HSPC will focus on are (1) HIV and the aging population and (2) stigma, an issue that came up in the last Needs Assessment.  The HSPC is interested conducting another Needs Assessment that targets the issue of stigma. Council staff will discuss with prevention staff to see if this is an issue that Care and Prevention can work on jointly.  The POI committee will be updated regularly on the progress of the joint work around stigma.
· It was announced that the Care Coalition, the National Organization that advocates on Part A and C funding, is in town this week for its board meeting.  Randy is on the board and represents the HSPC.  The annual fundraiser and awards presentation was 1/12/09.
· Report back from State Community Planning Group (CPG)

· John Melichar is no longer on the POI committee and thus will not be able to give an update from the CPG.  HPS staff will discuss the process for bringing updates from the CPG to committee.
· Report back from linkage to care working group 

· A draft of the Standards of Care for linkage from HIV testing to care is nearly complete and will be sent out to a small group of providers for review this month.  It will then be reviewed by Michelle Long and Grant Colfax.
· Process Evaluation

· Seven people returned surveys.  Overall the feedback was good.
· This year POI will continue to save five minutes at the end of the meeting for members to fill out their process evaluations.
· Co-Chair elections (vote)

· Susan Philip was the sole nominee for co-chair from the Care side.  Susan was elected unanimously by all present members.
· David Diaz was the sole nominee for co-chair from the Prevention side.  David was elected unanimously by all present members.

· Vote on September meeting 

· POI is scheduled to meet the first Monday of every month.  In September the first Monday is Labor Day.  Members were asked to vote to move the September POI meeting to 9/14/09.  
· All present members voted to move the meeting date to 9/14/09. It was noted it would be counted toward your attendance if you miss the meeting.
5. Role of Committee and Scope of Work
· Harder+Company gave an overview of the POI committee and Harder+Company’s role as the consultant for HPPC.

· It was explained that the HPPC is in the process of writing the next HIV Prevention Plan for 2010.  All chapters will be finished by July 2009.  Until then, the main work of all HPPC committees will be completing their work for their respective chapters.
· The chapter POI is responsible for is the Epidemiologic Profile, which lays out the data and trends for the HIV epidemic in San Francisco.
· Once the chapter is complete, the review process consists of approval by the POI committee (at the March meeting), approval by the Steering committee (at the meeting on the fourth Thursday in March), and then approval by the full Council (at the April meeting).

· Harder+Company has worked with HPPC for about 15 years to provide support and technical assistance. One representative from Harder+Company staffs each HPPC committee.  H+Co does background research, brings data, helps facilitate agenda items, and will be in charge of drafting the chapters for the HIV Prevention Plan.  Aimee Crisostomo is the staff person for the POI committee and will be returning in February.  Willow Schrager filled in for this meeting.  Vincent Fuqua and Michael Paquette are the primary staff from HPS.  
· The attendance policy was reviewed.  Committee members were reminded to let Betty know if they have disability status in order to get their extra absences.  A monthly attendance sheet will be sent out so members know where they stand in terms of attendance.

· There was no public comment on this agenda item.
6.  Epi Chapter Outline Draft
· Background
· The POI committee voted last year to include an integrated Epi chapter in the 2010 HIV Prevention Plan.  This means that the chapter will include data related to both prevention and care.
· The CDC has detailed guidelines for writing an integrated Epi chapter.  The committee reviewed the CDC guidelines, which include five core epidemiologic questions.
· The committee discussed the data sources that will be used in the Epi chapter.  Maree Kay Parisi clarified that the local HIV/AIDS data comes from surveillance data.  The committee emphasized the importance of citing data sources and explaining the limitations of certain sources.
· The committee discussed how the data will be used.  The Epi chapter is meant for a diverse audience and its functions include: use by HIV providers for responding to RFPs from DPH; use by community members as a reference for what’s happening in the epidemic; and use by HSPC to write their Ryan White application. 

· Review of draft outline

· The committee reviewed the first part of the draft outline – the section on the demographics of the city of San Francisco.  Members provided comments that Harder+Company will integrate and bring back to the next meeting.  
· The committee will review the remainder of the outline at the February meeting.

· There was no public comment on this agenda item.
7.  Next Steps, Evaluation and Closing
· Members filled out their process evaluations. The meeting adjourned at 5:00pm.  
· Our next committee meeting is on Monday,  February 2 from 3:00-5:00 PM.  

The minutes were prepared by Alison Hamburg and Michael Paquette.

Reviewed by Vincent Fuqua, Susan Philip and David Diaz.
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